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ISSUE: AMERICAN RED CROSS, FIRE SAFETY, FREE SMOKE ALARMS 

(Hempstead, NY) — The American Red Cross of Greater New York and Senator Kevin Thomas 

(D-Levittown) recently installed free smoke alarms in constituents’ homes in Hempstead to raise 

awareness and educate residents on the importance of emergency preparedness during the 

holiday season. The alarms were installed as part of an ongoing partnership between American 

Red Cross and Senator Thomas to End Home Fires by providing live-saving smoke alarms free-

of-charge to Long Island residents. 

https://www.nysenate.gov/senators/kevin-thomas/landing
https://www.nysenate.gov/issues/american-red-cross
https://www.nysenate.gov/issues/fire-safety
https://www.nysenate.gov/issues/free-smoke-alarms


Since launching the partnership, more than 2,000 free smoke alarms have been installed in 

homes throughout Long Island. Any members of the community who would like to have free 

smoke alarms installed in their home should call Senator Thomas’ Office at (516) 739-1700 or 

visit redcross.org/li.

Senator Kevin Thomas said, “I’m grateful to partner with the American Red Cross to ensure that 

all of my residents have access to life-saving smoke alarms at absolutely no cost. Smoke alarms 

save lives, especially during the holiday season, which brings an increased risk for home fires. I 

encourage everyone to test their smoke alarm and contact the Red Cross if they need one. “ 

 


